
April 2011

Mr. Allen Appleby, Director

Mr. Ben DiRaimo, Planner

Community Planning, North York District

City Planning Division

5100 Yonge Street

Toronto, ON M2N 5V7

FAX: (416) 395-7155   Email: bdiraimo@toronto.ca

Dear Messrs Appleby and DiRaimo:

Re: Proposed development Broadway & Bayview Avenues (1860 Bayview)

As a resident of the community about to be adversely affected by the proposed development at Broadway and Bayview Avenues, I am writing to convey a strong message that this proposal in its present form is absolutely not acceptable to us.

Our neighbourhood deserves a far more considered approach to the development of the site.  We simply do not need a big box store that will introduce huge changes in trailer, truck and car volumes for Bayview and Broadway Avenues and surrounding streets.  Our neighbourhood streets are already beyond traffic capacity.  This development will bring enormous traffic and safety problems.

As a community we are not adverse to change.  However we are most certainly against ill-conceived planning and development that promises to negatively affect our daily lives and those of our families.

Hospitals and the Canadian National Institute for the Blind are in close proximity to this development.  Visually impaired clients and employees of those facilities use the already dangerous and busy intersection of Broadway and Bayview Avenues.

Many of us have young children who attend area schools.  Our children walk or ride their bikes to and from neighbourhood schools using the very same routes that the developer has marked as entrance and egress for delivery and garbage trucks and customer cars.   It is unimaginable to think that if this proposal proceeds in its current form, what the traffic chaos along Broadway and Bayview and surrounding streets will be like.

The current proposal – a retail outlet in excess of 75,000 sq ft plus loading areas and underground parking – will dramatically change and exploit our surroundings.  The sheer massing of the proposal is in severe contrast to the residences of the neighbourhood.  This development promises to introduce an entirely unacceptable traffic burden with disorderly and dangerous commuter and commercial traffic.
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It is clear that the site will be developed.  But we have an opportunity to develop something for residents that will meet our needs in a way that considers and accommodates those needs.  You, our City officials, have an opportunity and an obligation to help communicate and address our concerns in a thorough and studied way.

This is our neighbourhood, our community and we are speaking up for it.  We urge you to listen.

Sincerely,
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